VNC Outreach Committee Meeting
December 4, 2012, 7:30-9:45pm

Present: Sylvia, Helen, Brennan, Marc, Max, Matt, Marlene, Tawny, Melissa

7:33-740 

Call to order and agenda was approved.

Everyone introduced themselves

7:40  Announcements and Comments
Helen reminded everyone about the Great Venice Toy Drive this Saturday, December 8th from 10am-2pm at Oakwood Rec Center.  She will be wearing a sequin elf hat.  We discussed having a manned VNC table there with sign in sheets.  Helen will email VNC members requesting them to volunteer at this table.  She will also pick up the tripod with the VNC sign.

Marlene reminded everyone about the Neighborhood Council training, also this Saturday from 8am-12:30pm at the Westside Municipal Building.

Matt and Marc announced the need for people to run for seats on LUPC and the Neighborhood Committee.  The latter needs volunteers from east of Lincoln, north Oakwood, the Silver Triangle, Presidents Row and apartment buildings in the Oxford Triangle.

Matt announced how great the Venice sign lighting event was and how it should be an annual event.  We discussed more promotion of the VNC at this event from now on.

Brennan suggested making VNC postcards with a QR code to hand out for branding purposes plus having sign in sheets at events like the art crawl.

New Business   

Matt discussed the responsibilities of the OC and asked each of us to consider which of the 4 areas of action we would be interested in and let him know by the next meeting.  The 4 areas are:
1. Town halls, of which there are 4 per year. The OC and the VNC president determine the topics.

2.  Venice farmers’ market, every Friday from 7-11am.  We need volunteers for 1 hour shifts to man the VNC table.  OC members should sign up for shifts and recruit other volunteers.

3. Press releases need to be sent out twice a week, as both announcements and recaps, for board meetings, events and local issues.
4. OC members should attend other committee meetings so have a better understanding of what’s going on and are better prepared to disseminate that information.

Matt wants to increase our distribution list by getting businesses on the list.

Marc discussed the crossover between the Communications Committee and the OC.  The OC should try to get more interesting information to Helen to get out.

We discussed amending Standing Rule 18, which limits what events we can publicize without full board approval.  Much discussion ensued.  It was decided that Matt would get guidance from Ira.  One idea was that only Matt and Linda, VNC president, would be needed to approve what was publicized.  We were all instructed to think about language to amend the rule and email our thoughts/ideas to Matt. 
There was some discussion of webcasting our VNC Board meeting.  Nothing was decided other than that we liked the idea, but would need volunteers and wifi.
The following event ideas were discussed: blood drive, beach clean up with Heal the Bay and a restaurant food tasting.

9:45 Meeting adjourned.

